                                                  Regular Meeting August 9, 2023
    The meeting was called to order at 7:30PM. Mayor Mahoney, Trustee Fairclough, VanDervoort, and Matson were present.  Also present were Clerk Koblensky, Treasurer Ryan VanDervoort, Attorney Glavin, Chief Don Baldwin, Craig Falcone, Craig Ross, Michele Albin, Anne Marie Morrissey, John, Jennifer and Emily Callaghan, Brett and lou Paulsen, Amy Garthier, Scott and Mary Stalker, Patricia Eagan and Darleen McGraw.
     Trustee VanDervoort moved to waive reading the minutes of the previous meeting. The motion was seconded by Trustee Fairclough and passed unanimously.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
        Trustee Fairclough reports for Trustee Carson-       Lawn and leaf pickup, tree trimming, paving project and National grid project. Full report available in the Village Office. 

        Trustee Fairclough-   park program is going very well, Friday the 11th will be the last day we will have a bounce house and snow cones for the Kids.
        Trustee Matson- no report
        Trustee VanDervoort-   the fire dept had 20 alarms the month of July, also we were dispatched to a second alarm fire in Mechanicville for our ladder truck. 649 and 661 responded and assisted at multiple calls in Mechanicville that Day. It was during a damaging storm event. Great job done by our crew. Tug boat round up we will be busy and requests for purchases.
             The financial report for July is as follows: Checking Acc., $550,345 Money
Market Acct; $516,317, for a total General Fund balance of, $1,066,671 The Special
Projects fund balance, $113,165, Unaudited Utilites, $11,587 Payroll, $494; and section 8, $36,624. The current abstract on the General Account is $23,355.06. 
Trustee VanDervoort moved to pay these bills upon approval of the department heads and the board. Trustee Fairclough seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

              Mayor Mahoney-   we are having problems with the Post Office parking and blocking the alley. There is paving going on in the Village were the new gas lines were installed. Asking Trustee VanDervoort and Fairclough to do research for a new ladder truck and report back in a few months.
Trustee Fairclough offered resolution#     authorizing Eagle Scout project at the 8th Street Park. Trustee VanDervoort offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes. 
                 Trustee Matson offered resolution#        call for a public hearing on September 13th @7:15 for a fire lane south side of Division Street First to Second Street. Trustee VanDervoort offered the second. All Trustees and Mahoney voted yes under protest.  

                 Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#     adjust Building Inspectors pay to $800.00 per month. Trustee Fairclough offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.
                 Trustee Matson offered resolution#     authorizing the Mayor to sign an affidavit for rebuild of the Gazebo on Broad Street in Kinckerbocker Park. Trustee VanDervoot offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.
                 Trustee Fairclough offered resolution#     to call for Public Hearing on August 23 @ 7:00PM regarding 12 Third Street. Trustee Matson offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.

Several residents spoke to the Board again about their concerns with 12 Third Street, mold issue, plant growth, debris, wild animals asking the village to take action.

Anne Marie Morrissey spoke about 12 Third Streets condition and also some other property’s that need attention. Brett Paulsen spoke to the Board about a Street light that is out Pearl Street South. Darleen McGraw spoke to the Board in regards to 12 Third Street and offered help. Also thanked the Board for the handicap accessibility to our new office. 
                                         As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:09PM.                                                           

                                                                                        Respectfully submitted,  
                                                                                   Robin Koblensky, Village Clerk                                                                               
